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Veritas Voice

Dear Parents and Caregivers,

Welcome to a brand-new school year! I hope you all had a restful and enjoyable break and are ready for
an exciting year ahead. It has been wonderful to see our students settling back into school routines,
reconnecting with friends, and embracing their learning with enthusiasm.

I encourage all families to check the Calendar Summary in this newsletter, which outlines key upcoming
events. Please remember that this calendar is updated fortnightly, so be sure to review each newsletter
for any new or changed events.

A huge thank you to all our parent helpers who supported this week’s Swimming Carnival. Your
assistance was invaluable, and we truly appreciate your dedication—especially given the challenging
weather conditions on the day. Your efforts helped make the event a success, and we are so grateful!

I also urge all parents and carers to read the important section in this newsletter regarding drop-off and
pick-up driver safety. For the most part we can see the majority of parents adhering to our school and
road rules but we have also already observed some very unsafe practices outside the school in the
afternoons. The safety of our students is our highest priority, and we need everyone’s cooperation to
ensure a safe environment for all.

Finally, I warmly invite you to join us for two special community events on Friday, 21st February:

Beginning Year Mass and Leadership Induction – 10:15 am at Holy Name Parish
P & F Family Welcome Event – From 3:30 pm after school

These are wonderful opportunities to come together as a school community, and I look forward to seeing
many of you there.

Wishing you all a fantastic year ahead!
Genevieve Smith
Principal



God of life and love,

in every time and place

you call people to serve you.

No one is too young to praise you;

no one is too old to respond to your call.

Help us to answer your call with all our hearts,

turning away from sin to follow

Christ's example.

Show us how to share the Good News

with others in our words and in

our deeds.

Through Christ our Lord. Amen.

PRAYER FOR THE SIXTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME





RELIGIOUS EDUCATION NEWS
OPENING SCHOOL MASS AND INDUCTION
We are excited to invite you to Prouille's Opening Mass and Year 6 Leadership
Induction, which will take place on Friday, 21st February at 10:15 am at Holy Name
Church.

This special occasion will mark the beginning of our school year and provide an
opportunity to celebrate the leadership of our Year 6 students. We warmly welcome all
members of our school community to join us in this joyous event.

FAMILY MASS
Join us for our first Holy Name Parish Family Mass on Saturday, March 1st at 5pm.
This special Mass will be hosted by our Year 3 students. It’s a wonderful opportunity
for everyone to come together in celebration, connecting with both the school and the
wider Parish community. We look forward to seeing you there!



OTHER NEWS
PARENT VOLUNTEERS - TERM 1

We would like to invite parents to sign up to become parent helpers for reading groups
in various grades. We also have many opportunities throughout the year for parent
volunteers on excursions and grade events. Any adult that comes to the school in a
volunteering capacity is required to be on a CSBB register. Parents DO NOT NEED a
Working with Children Check (WWCC) for many volunteering tasks but still need to
complete the Safeguarding requirements. If you intend to be a volunteer in the school
this year, please read the attached document and use the QR code to register. This
new process will ensure you are on the digital register for 3 years and minimises
duplication with paperwork.

If you would like to be a parent helper please complete the process via the QR Code
below or go to the                                                                               (also on the
website under “Parent Information”). On the form, please ensure that you select the
correct category of contractor or volunteer.

2026 ENROLMENTS
Just a reminder that if you are enrolling a sibling in Kindergarten in 2026, all forms
need to be completed and lodged by the end of Term 1. All offers of Kindergarten
places are made in Term 2 following enrolment interviews.

CSBB Contractor & Volunteer Engagement Form

OPEN DAY #1 - WEDNESDAY 5TH MARCH 2025
Prouille is holding its first Open Day for prospective families on Wednesday 5th March
from 9-10am. For existing familiies we will be holding Open Classrooms in Week 7

Please register here: 

Friends, relatives and neighbours are most welcome to attend. 

Please note that enrolment positions are limited and offered in accordance with
application date.

Prouille Open Day

https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=6TdW9-zmC0maab_Nfg2vr4W6A8HBlJdJlRRYltvj8OZUNTNSTFhLSkZNU1ZCQVpKR0pZQjdNUURLQi4u
https://bit.ly/prouilleopendaynewsletter


Dear Parents

As we start another academic term filled with fun and exciting learning opportunities,
I'd like to take a moment to address a crucial matter concerning the safety and well-
being of our school community: Road safety and pedestrian security.

Every day, our school sees a flurry of activity as students, parents, and staff arrive
and depart. While we strive to maintain a safe environment within the school
premises, it's equally important to extend this safety to the surrounding roads and
driveways.

Here are a few reminders to help keep our community safe:

Driveway Safety: Under no circumstances should anyone walk through the school
driveway. This area is designated for vehicles and poses a significant risk to
pedestrians. Instead, please use the designated pedestrian entrances to access
the school premises.

1.

Pedestrian Crossings: Always use pedestrian crossings when crossing the road. 2.
Mindful Parking: For parents dropping off or picking up their children, please
adhere to the designated drop-off zones and avoid parking in areas that obstruct
visibility or impede traffic flow. PLEASE DO NOT PARK IN THE DRIVE THROUGH
PARKING IN THE AFTERNOONS!

3.

Role Modelling: Parents, guardians, and staff members serve as role models for
our students. Let's lead by example and demonstrate responsible road behaviour.

4.

By working together and staying vigilant, we can create a safer environment for
everyone in our school community. Let's make road safety a top priority and ensure
that every journey to and from school is a safe one.

IMPORTANT ROAD SAFETY



PROUILLE IS BACK TO SCHOOL FOR 2025!

On Monday 3rd February, Years 1 to 6 were back to
school! Our teachers were very excited to see their
students after the long holidays and our students had
lots of fun tales to share. Welcome to our new families!
We hope that you have a happy and productive 2025.



WELCOME TO OUR NEW KINDY STUDENTS!

Our new Kindy students commenced last Wednesday, 5th February and they have
settled in beautifully! They have settled into their new routines over the last week with
their teachers, Miss McCowage and Miss Hill, and spent some quality time with their
Year 6 buddies. They have made wonderful progress adjusting to school life in a short
space of time.



KINDIES & YEAR 6 BUDDY TIME



SWIMMING CARNIVAL
The Prouille swimming carnival was held on Monday, 10th February at Hornsby Aquatic
& Leisure Centre.

Our students were at their competitive best: entering the various races, performing
house cheers and war cries, and cheering on their friends and house competitors. Even
the sudden wet weather did little to dampen their spirits!

Thank you to all our parents who came to support our students and our fabulous
recording desk mums for all your help!

What made the day so special is that our students gave their best efforts - and everyone
had a go. Well done, Prouille!



2025 SCHOOL STAFF



2025 STUDENT LEADERSHIP COMMITTEES



Or Click This Link to Register!

https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.trybooking.com%2Fevents%2Flanding%2F1352591%3Ffbclid%3DIwZXh0bgNhZW0CMTAAAR20U6M4reBkArvHEJe1WHP6tQy0KlMvcZagqRJ9RiuOwm0Du5LqNgEhI2U_aem__v-VmpB0yM_mUr_uSbHqYw&h=AT3F1C1049Xu2HiOZwSZZD-1XIJ2Laywiq-dldurPYqEdhYd2mr7rG3-j1CswHQ7ITlkQP5f0KeB80KK2ylWOc-GW4PldAhDyaVCc3DLJdJJORubm53o6BzboUdztOjpHQ&__tn__=-UK*F&c[0]=AT26TYVAbwVYNxO6a9Cv-slug4f2HXmYeKu4H5csYnLHFvQQDQayBJZLoDP-ArE0JljGaiC3CUBMqLyIzpBVSCyUhVA5AzZzIMM02COCHCF7RorSgcM_SSQs172A2jfSm2v3yPvFCxQ6EYi4UeLL8z4Mi4AhC1o_IpRLBQquynxXmn3vQttaCz19rOt0tyoDt3P7FM2KD3ZwXJT08PgSWhvwnYI


WEBINAR ALERT: TACKLING SCHOOL REFUSAL – STRATEGIES FOR
PARENTS AND FAMILIES 
Are you struggling with a child who finds it difficult to attend school or says
"School Can't"? You're not alone!

When: Wednesday 26 February 2025
Time: 7:00 PM AEDT
Where: Online via Zoom
This free webinar will explore practical strategies to support children dealing with
school refusal, including issues such as anxiety, bullying, and mental health
challenges.

What You’ll Learn
 How to identify the causes of school refusal and address them effectively.
 Practical tips for engaging with schools and advocating for your child.
 Tools for building your child’s confidence and resilience in the classroom.
 Exploring alternatives and personalised approaches.

Who Should Attend?
Parents and caregivers supporting children with school refusal.
Register Now: 
Spaces are limited, so secure your spot today!
Share this with someone who might benefit from some advice and compassionate
support. 

https://forms.office.com/r/CnhnbFHrNC

https://forms.office.com/r/CnhnbFHrNC













